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Dear Parents and Community Members: 

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER), which provides key 
information on the 2023-24 educational progress for Douglas R. Welch High School. The AER 
addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and state laws. The school’s report 
contains information about student assessment, accountability, and teacher quality. If you have any 
questions about the AER, please contact Principal Jason Little (616-527-3530) for assistance. 

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following website Douglas R. 
Welch Annual Education Report , or you may review a copy in the main office at your child’s 
school. 

For the 2024-25 school year, schools were identified based on previous years’ performance using 
definitions and labels as required in the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support 
and Improvement (TSI) school is one that had at least one underperforming student subgroup in 
2023-24. An Additional Targeted Support (ATS) school is one that had a student subgroup 
performing at the same level as the lowest 5% of all schools in the state in 2023-24. A 
Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance was in the 
lowest 5% of all schools in the state or had a graduation rate at or below 67% in 2023-24. Some 
schools are not identified with any of these labels. In these cases, no label is given. 

Our school was not given one of these labels.   

State law requires that we also report additional information:  

1. Students that have been selected to attend Douglas R. Welch High School qualify for the 
program based on credits earned at a traditional high school. Our population of learners is 
made up of credit deficient students. 

 
 
 

2. Our School Improvement Plan (SIP) is being implemented, monitored, and evaluated based 
on multiple data points and stakeholder feedback.  

 
 
 

http://www.ioniaschools.org
https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-1?Common_Locations=1-S,6931,1251,86
https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-1?Common_Locations=1-S,6931,1251,86


 
 
Student Goal Statement: All students will recover classes at a rate that will afford them the 
opportunity to graduate before or by the age of 20.  
Strategies:  

● Monitor and track every student's progress weekly  
● Set short and long term goals individualized for each student 
● The Principal meets with all students monthly 
● Incentives are used weekly to motivate students to make adequate progress in their classes  

 
3. Core curriculum at Douglas R. Welch High School has been selected to support all learners. 

Currently we utilize the following programs to meet the requirements of the state standards:  
 
Interactions Physical Science  
HMH Biology & Earth Science  
Edgenuity (Credit Recovery)  
Pearson History  
College Prep Mathematics (CPM) 
 

4. To access our curriculum maps, contact Douglas R. Welch High School main office at 
616-527-3530.  
 

5.  

 
 

 

 



 
6. Partnering with parents and guardians is very important to the work we do with families. 

In-Person conferences, video conferencing, phone, and email is used to keep parents 
informed. We continue to host parent teacher conferences. In the Fall of 2023, we had 16/25 
(64%) parents participate in conferences. In the Fall of 2024, we had 17/30 (57%) 
participate in parent teacher conferences. That is a decrease of 7% percent.  
 

7. We did not have any students enrolled in dual enrollment, AP/IB or receiving credit for those 
classes.  

 
We are continuing with our MTSS implementation, this provides positive behavior supports and 
research-based literacy strategies. Through this process we have been able to implement a rewards 
system that motivates students to complete their classes. We are pleased with the progress our 
students are making and look forward to continuing to help them reach their goals of graduation 
and beyond.  

  

Sincerely, 

  

Jason Little  

jlittle@ioniaschools.org 

 

 

 

  

 

 


	   

